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PAST PRESIDENT: George Hayes
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District 7 General Meeting Minutes-May 12, 2018 —SDSE Southeast
BOARD AND EX COMMITTEE PRESENT: George Hayes, Tootie Chittenden,
Janet Langemeier, Harlan Mathews, Carol Anderson, Dennis Iszler, Suzanne
Shapiro & Lynda Goggin — ABSENT: Jeannie Gregory,
1. CALL TO ORDER, FLAG SALUTE & ROLL CALL: Suzanne Shapiro, President,
called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. with the Flag Salute. Clubs Absent:
Heather Estates & Colonial Country Club
2. Minutes of March 10, 2018, were approved as submitted.
3. Reports:
A. Treasurer’s Report: Harlan reported the Dist. 7 checkbook
balance is $2,275.00. League trophies expense was $800.00; A
deposit for the fall picnic was issued for $500.00 to 4 Seasons of
Hemet. A written report was passed out.
B. Club Reports:
COLONIAL COUNTRY CLUB: No Report
EL GRANDE: Rocky Raver reported that Harry Gregory is their
President this year. She also reported that Jeannie was home from
the hospital and thanked everyone for the support she has received.
She’s at home but still can’t have visitors.
FOOTHILLS OF HEMET: At the John McDonough Doubles at SDS
teams from Foothills took 1 and 4" place.
GOLDEN VILLAGE PALMS: Ray Ackenhausen & George Hayes won 1st
place at the Any Doubles at SDS. Thanks to Rita & Nelda for the help
during the Classic. GVP is hosting the Team Tournament May 21-23.
For information or to sign up contact George Hayes. Cut Off for sign
ups is Monday, May 14™. The number of teams depends on how
many Shufflers sign up. Captains will call their Team members.
Happy Mother’s Day!!
HEATHER ESTATES: No Report
HEMET MUNI: Jim Hutson reported Nadine Hackett placed 3™ and
Janet Langemeier placed 4™ in the Championship Division at the
Emmett Allen Any Singles at Seven Hills last week. Muni will be
hosting the Fun Day next Friday from 10am-Noon.
HEMET WEST:. Paul reported HW will have 5 teams next year. 40
shufflers attended the Friday Fun Day. They will be hosting Any
Doubles July 23-27.
HERITAGE RANCH: Emil Orlando has resigned as President due to
health issues. New President is JoAnn Kepley.
MOUNTAIN SHADOWS: We have some new recruits practicing this
summer. The new owner is looking into a complete reconstruction of
shuffleboard area. After getting an estimate this project will go to
Board of Directors.
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BREAK

SEVEN HILLS: Thanks to all who attended the Emmett Allen Any Singles Tournament. Thanks go to Sun City for
switching tournament dates with us. Also thanks to ATM’s Helen Noeltner and Lynda Goggin, Head Ref George
Hayner and Head Scorekeeper, Tootie Chittenden. Please look at the Dist. 7 website if you haven’t. Thanks to
Harlan Mathews for his work on the website.

SDS: Rita Deidrich reported that Jan Stephens is doing well. They are looking into starting a new green team.
Practice takes place at our venue on Wednesdays at 10 a.m. and Friday Fun Day is the 1** Friday of the month at
10 a.m.

SDSE: No report. We will be hosting the Maxine Trachsel Any Singles August 13-16.

SUN CITY: We are beginning work on our July 9-12 CSA Any Singles Tournament. The flyers are ready. We are
planning to serve lunch. Helen Noeltner and Carol Anderson will be ATM’s. There were 25 shufflers that came
to the Friday Fun Day at Sun City. We are continuing play on Wed evenings with potlucks. They will not be able
to host Fun Day in July as parking lot will be sealed.

VILLA DEL MONTE: No report.

C. Head Referee-George Hayner

George is planning a Referee/Rules class at Hemet Muni on August 25 beginning at 10 a.m.

D. League Supervisor-Jack Anderson

Jack is sending a letter out to all Presidents asking how many teams their club will have. Please let him know no
later than August 1%. We had a nice turnout for League awards. Suzanne read a list of teams that won 1*-3™
this year. Marty Boyajian Award was presented to Lynda Goggin & George Hayner this year.

E. Head Scorekeeper-Carol Anderson

A scorekeeping class will also be held at Hemet Muni on August 25™. Carol thanked Tootie, Nelda & Carol
Blasingame for being a part of the team of head scorekeepers. She asked for donations, from clubs (if possible)
for the candy used at tournaments. It made it easier to get referees & scorekeepers lined up to help if shufflers
check in for tournaments.

F. Webmaster-Harlan Mathews

The winners and other various pictures are posted on the website. We have had 175 new users. 20% of people
access the site by phone. Harlan stated he has upgraded mobile phone so the pictures come out clear.

G, Tournament Director-Lynda Goggin/Helen Noltner

Lynda stated she is working on a much needed update to ATM paperwork. She is hoping to get a few more
volunteers trained to be ATMs after she’s finished with the update.

H. Hall of Fame-Larry Bell/Helen Bell

Helen stated she is the curator of the Hall of Fame. Shirley Eager is the chair. The following shufflers have been
nominated to be inducted in the Hall of Fame: Carla Winget, Charles Morley, Julian Brown & Camille Marchand.
Anyone can nominate a shuffler for the Hall of Fame. Some of the criteria to consider is: Support & Promote
Shuffleboard & Won a lot of Tournaments. Three shufflers are voted in per year by the Hall of Fame Committee.
If your club is hosting a tournament make sure you get your letter in to Bank of Hemet 30 days before
tournament.

I. CSA-Jay Davidson

Jay mentioned the History of the Hall of Fame will be posted at GVP soon. The International Shuffleboard
Tournament will be played in Calgary, Alberta this summer. US can send 2 players each year. This year Gene &
Shirley Eager will be attending. Next year the tournament will be in Vienna, Austria. Let Jay know if you are
interested. It costs $500 to play plus hotel/meal/travel expense.




4. Unfinished Business:
A. Classic Report-Suzanne Shapiro
Suzanne reported that two teams from our area placed (2™ Armadillos; 3™ Compadres)
B. Friday Play
Jay Davidson suggested at Friday Play team hosting might serve coffee and donuts/cookies. If your venue would
like to host the 5™ Friday please let him know. It’s possible to host the Friday Play if a venue has 4 courts.

5. New Business
A. Election of Officers & Board-
George Hayes, chairman of the Nominating Committee, passed out the ballot for the election of the D7 officers
& Board for the 2018-19:
President: Suzanne Shapiro Vice President: Jeannie Gregory
Secretary: Janet Langemeier  Treasurer: Harlan Mathews
Past President: George Hayes
Executive Committee: George Hayner, Tootie Chittenden, Lynda Goggin, Alice Beers
George went thru each office and asked for any nominations from the floor 3 times. With no further
nominations the Officers & Board were sworn in by Jay Davidson. Thank you to outgoing board members,
Dennis Iszler & Carol Anderson. You're work and dedication to District 7 Shuffleboard is appreciated.
B. Shuffleboard Publicity
T. J. Sandrini spoke about some ideas of getting the word out about Shuffleboard in the Valley. She stated it was
many years before they heard anything about Shuffleboard. Some of the ideas discussed are: License plate
holders (see Jay Davidson), Website, T-Shirts, booth at Street Fairs, open house at various venues, speaking to
friends and newspaper. T.J. was directed to form a committee to investigate ideas.
6. Discussion from the Floor-None
7. Upcoming Dates & Tournaments
June 18-20: Bonspiel-Hemet Muni
July 9-12: CSA Any Singles-Sun City
July 23-27: CSA Any Doubles-Hemet West
August 13-16: Maxine Trachsel Any Singles-SDSE
Sept. 5-7: D-7 Bank of Hemet Team Shuffle-Hemet West
Sept. 17-20: Oldlympics-Hemet Muni
De. 26-29: Hall of Fame CSA Any Singles-GVP

Motion to adjourn at 11:51 a.m.
Minutes submitted by District 7 Secretary, Janet Langemeier
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